

Friday Letter for Parents and Carers **10th June 2022**



Diary Dates

20th Sports Week

July

5th Sports Day Year 5 & 6

6th Sports Day - Morning Nursery

& Team Swan 9.30am

Afternoon Nursery & Team Robins

7th July Sports Day - Year 3 & 4 9.30am

Year 1 & 2 1.30pm

8th Training Day-Children not in

Headteacher Update

Dear Parents and Carers

I hope everyone enjoyed the Jubilee celebrations last weekend, we certainly had a day to remember! We delayed our Platinum Jubilee event just in case, on Friday, Queen Elizabeth could come and join our party, and as you can see from the photographs she did!! The children loved it! Our Royal Variety Performance showcased our talented children with a blindfolded skipper, a magician, a gymnast, singers and dancers. The children performed with such confidence and team Woodpecker was the winning class with an impressive ballet dance from Naomi and Matilda. Our Jubilee lunch on the playground was a memorable affair

thanks to our lunchtime team. Our 'Crown biscuits' were very impressive.

And finally to commemorate our special day everyone was presented with a Jubilee medal and our Chair of Governors, Stephanie Windsor helped some of our Pupil Council plant a tree for the Jubilee.

Thank you to all our staff who helped to make this a very special day. Before the end of term all our children will receive a beautiful book to help them remember our celebration. Debbie Cousins

Welcome

I am really pleased to inform you that Mr Evans will be joining our Senior Leadership Team 3 days per week for a period of time until the summer holidays. This will give us additional leadership capacity for the forthcoming busy summer term and help us to prepare for our potential Ofsted and the next school year. Most of the children have now met Mr Evans and he is looking forward to meeting you all on the playground or at one of our summer events.



Year 6

The year 6 pupils are working with the Local Police and PCSO officers; Ryan, Daniel and Stacey on a new project called "Fighting for communities" The idea is to build stronger and more positive relationships between the Police and young persons, look at early intervention and prevention opportunities and to support the school and community that the children

how much the children are enjoying the sessions so far!

- " I had such a great time, I have never done boxing techniques like that before"
- " It was good fun I learnt Orthodox was the right punch and Southpaw is the left"

live in through non contact boxing. The photos and feedback are great to show just

- "The pad work was fun, I liked holding the pads best "
- " it was actually quite fun I enjoyed punching the bag"





There is a change of date for the Year 5 and 6 Sports Day which will now be held on: Tuesday 5th July - Year 5 and 6 Sports Day 1.30pm



